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Calendar At A Glance 

Worship Services  
 Sunday, Apr.  7, 14, 21, 28 
  8:30 & 11:00 am  
“Live with Jesus”, Apr.  7, 14, 21, 28 
  9:45 am 
Communion - Apr. 7- Both Services 
 
Youth Group - 9:45 am - Sunday 
  Apr. 14, 28 , 12:15 pm 
Prayer Group - 6:15 pm - Wednesday 
 Apr. 3, 10, 17, 24 

Faith Builders Class - 7:00 pm  

 Tuesday, Apr. 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 

Men’s Open Bible Study - 6 :00 am -

 Wednesday,  Apr. 3, 10, 17, 24 

Exercise Class - 3:30 pm   

  Monday,  Apr. 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 

  Thursday,   Apr. 4, 11, 18, 25 

Sonlight Puppets -  6:00 pm 

  Tuesday, Apr. 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 

Bell/Choir Practice - 6:00 pm 

  Thursday, Apr. 4, 11, 25 

Church Council - 6:30 pm 

 Wednesday - Apr. 24 

Clergy Support  - 9 am 

   Thursday,  Apr. 25   

Pastor’s Study - 7:00 pm 

 Monday- Apr. 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 

Men’s Group -7:00 pm 

 Wednesday, Apr. 10  

Missions - 7:00 pm 

 No April Meeting 

Outreach Committee - 7:00 pm 

 Tuesday, Apr. 16 

SPRC -  6:30 pm,    

 Thursday,  Apr. 11 

Trustees - 6:30 pm 

 Tuesday, Apr.16 

UMW  - 9:30 am   

 Saturday, Apr.13 

 Fellowship Café - 6;30 -9 pm 

 Saturday,  Apr. 13 

VBS Planning Committee - 7:00 pm 

   Thursday, Apr. 25   

Preschool board - 7:00 pm 

 Tuesday, Apr. 30 

Epilogue - Wed. Apr. 17th at 11:45 am 

  at Cheddar’s  

   

    
    

  
 

 

  

Lakewood United Methodist Church  April 2019  

Lakewood Window  

               

 What Can I Do? 

Do you ever ask yourself this question after you’ve read or 

heard the latest news?   There have been many reports of dev-

astation and destruction in the news recently, including  -

tornados in Alabama, heavy rains and flooding due to the 

“bomb cyclone” in the Midwest agricultural states, and the cy-

clone in Mozambique.  There are also daily reports of personal 

violence against family members, so-called friends or complete 

strangers in our country and around the world. 
 

Sometimes I get caught up in the latest events reported and 

feel anger and frustration.  Other times I worry about the ef-

fects the current incident/problem will have on me personally 

or my family or community. Many times, sadness creeps in 

with the other emotions.  But, what can I do? 

Although each of us is one person, there is plenty we can do.  

We don’t have to work alone but can join with others who have 

the same concerns. Here are some of my ideas:  

Prayer- God answers our prayers, perhaps not in our time 

frame or in the way we want, but God does answer us  

Learn more about the issue - read, attend lectures, find reputa-

ble websites 

Act -turn your emotions into actions such as writing letters or 

attending meetings to express your concerns;  support reme-

dies to the issues, such as safe gun use and possession.   
 

Support- if you are able, consider a donation to a worthy 

cause. UMCOR is the humanitarian relief and development 

arm of the United Methodist Church.  The vision of UMCOR is 

to strengthen and transform people and communities.  Finan-

cial donations are used for specific programs or to cover the 

costs of running the operations of UMCOR.  Donation of sup-

plies for UMCOR relief kits are other ways to act and support.   

If you want to learn more about UMCOR, look on-line at their 

website or ask me to get you a printout of the information. 
 

News is news.  We need to be provided with information about 
what is happening in our world.  We don’t need to be passive 
in our response.  INSTEAD we need to be passionate in re-
sponding in ways that are helpful for ourselves and for others.  

      ~ Suzie Rosendahl   
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Holy Communion: Holy Communion will be celebrated on April 7th.  We will receive the sacrament  
with the communion servers holding the trays of bread and communion cups.  

Prayer and Anointing: will be offered April 7th after both services. We will have a brief prayer and 
healing service for anyone desiring prayers and anointing for themselves or for others.  

           
 

Signs of New Life 
 
 Easter is coming, that glorious celebration of Christ’s resurrection 
from the grave, His victory over sin and death, and God’s vindication of 
His way of life. What most of us don’t like about this glorious holiday is 
the pain and death that preceded it. But before there is resurrection there 
is death. 
 

 That is the way of nature. There is the death of winter before the 
new birth of spring. In construction, there is the demolition before the ren-
ovation. In friendships, we sometimes have to say goodbye to the old be-
fore we can say hello to the new. In each of our lives, there is the death 

of the old person before there is the new birth of Christ within us. Dying and rising, death and resur-
rection – this is God’s way. 

 

 As I look around Lakewood lately, I see signs of new life. Have you seen them? Take a look 
at the education wing of our building and see the new renovations that have been done. I think it 
looks beautiful. But in order for the new to appear, we had to let go of the old – tearing up old tile, 
covering old wallpaper, taking out old furniture, covering old walls. For those who are attached to the 
past, this kind of letting go can be difficult and painful. We miss the way “it used to be.” But in order 
for the new to appear, we have to let go of the old. 

 

 We recently hired two new staff persons at Lakewood, Danita Angelotti and Jillian Wilkinson. 
Many of us are excited about these new additions to our ministry staff. Danita will begin April 15th as 
our new administrative secretary. Before we welcome Danita, we have had to say goodbye to a 23-
year veteran of our staff, Mary Alice Boccio, who retired when she learned she had ovarian cancer. 
That was a painful goodbye. Then we hired Gail Skopow and then Sharon Pike to do many of the 
office duties Mary Alice performed. We thank them for their service in the interim. But now it is time 
to welcome a new member to our ministry team. Welcome Danita! 

 

 We also hired a second nursery attendant, Jillian Wilkinson, to assist Jennifer (Thomas) Sit-
ter. After Jennifer married Brandon, her fiancé, we needed to have a second person in the nursery 
to comply with Safe Sanctuary policies. (Brandon had been serving as that second person) Many 
people remember “the old days” when volunteers used to staff the nursery. That system isn’t work-
ing today. Goodbye to the old and hello to the new. Welcome Jillian! 
 

 I look around the sanctuary on Sunday morning and I keep seeing new faces. That’s great 
news! Christ is alive and working at Lakewood. But I also look around and miss faces I used to see. 
Some have died; some have lost interest; some have found their way to other churches. There is a 
kind of death in losing faithful friends and members. But God is bringing new faces and new life to 
Lakewood. Amen? Amen! 

 
 Look around you. Where do you see God “making all things news?” Christ has died.  

         Christ has risen! Christ will come again! Happy Easter, and new life to all of you! 
 

Yours in Christ    
 Pastor Bob 
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And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the 
name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through 
him.  

                                                                          Colossians 3:17     NIV 

 

Prayer Chain:  

    If you wish to have the prayer 

chain pray for someone,  

    contact  Patty Lasher  at  572-

3202 or  

sproutness@yahoo.com 

    
Lisa Medina is offering leadership for a group of people dedicat-
ed to prayer. They meet on Wednesday evenings at 6:15 in the 
Prayer Chapel, accessed from the front of the Sanctuary through 
the double doors on the right. Those who have attended report it 
has been a true blessing. All are welcome, even if you haven’t 
been there before. It’s a great opportunity to learn to pray, 
either by listening to others or by praying out loud yourself, 
though no one is required to do so. 

SERMONS ON LINE 
 

If you missed a Sunday Worship Service, Pastor Bob’s sermons 

are posted on our web site (www.lakewooderie.org).   Go to the 

home page and click on the “Home” button and a menu will drop 

down.   Locate the link “Sermons” and click on it and a list of ser-

mons will show up.   Find the Sunday date or the sermon title you 

are interested in, click on it and the sermon will appear.   You can 

read it on line or print it out if you still enjoy holding paper in your 

hand when you read, or if you’d like to share it with someone 

else.     

  
March 3, 2019 - “Our Shining Hours ” 

March 6, 2019 - Ash Wednesday- “The Potato Salad Promise” 

March 10, 2019 - “Mother Goose Was Wrong” 

March 17, 2019 - “For Better Or Worse” 

March  24, 2019 - “Forgiveness, the Divine Answer” 

March  31, 2019 - “RAP to Forgive” 

Joys and Concerns    

If you would like a follow-up call from the pastor or lay visitor af-
ter sharing a joy or concern during worship, please fill out the 
contact card found in the pew and place it in the offering plate. 

Prayer Group  

 

Average Attendance Numbers 

 Year-to-March -  148  

 March Attendance -  156 

Last year at this time our average year to date was 166. We are 

averaging 18 fewer people per Sunday than we did a year ago.   

  

     A PRIL  
   BIRTHDAYS  

 FREED, Megan  04/02 

 VOLLENTINE, Alice  04/02 

 STOLL, Reece  04/03 

 ROSENDAHL, Suzie   04/04  

 HEILMANN, Sarah   04/05 

 MARN, Bill    04/05 

 KRAUSE, Lauren   04/06 

 SCOTT, Mark   04/06  

 GARNON, Jacqueline   04/09 

 LOGAN, Anders   04/09 

 MINNICK, Chuck   04/09 

 THOMA, Rachel   04/11 

 THOMA, Ryan   04/11 

 GEIB, Gloriann  04/12 

 GOODMAN, Julie   04/13 

 DARNELL, Cheryl   04/14 

 ERICSON, John   04/15 

 GILCHRIST, Kathryn   04/15 

 ESTES, Erin   04/16 

 BULL, Jacquelyn   04/17 

 CURRIER, Rebecca   04/18 

 GIERACH, Karen   04/18 

 LEE, Gregg   04/19 

 TURNER, Debbie   04/19 

 GILCHRIST, Shannon  04/21 

 HERMANSEN, Wilma  04/21 

 GRAHAM, Marjorie   04/22 

 MUENZ, Anita   04/22 

 DELIO, Lynn   04/24 

 JONES, Pat 04/24 

 KOVSKI, Miles   04/24 

 MARSDEN, John  04/25 

 KUEHN, Marietta   04/27 

 LASHER, Linda   04/27 

 RANDOLPH, Judith   04/28 

 THOMAS, Elliott  04/28 

 TRUCHANOWICZ, Bonnie  04/29 

    

file://///9d795ef01bb792c9d5aecaa9a1d60794:544fdc57b4f1acd1d254/
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Service for the Disposal of Old Bibles 

 Most people are aware that the Bible is a sacred book and       
shouldn’t be put it in the trash when it is old and tattered and you 
wish to discard it. Because of its holy contents, the Bible is to be 
treated reverently and with respect.  

In cooperation with Boy Scout Troop 104 of Lakewood, we are 
holding a public service for the disposal of old Bibles.  

The date is April 20
th
, a Saturday, at 9:00am 

                                                     in the parking lot behind the church. 

If you have any old Bibles that are so worn and used so as not to be donated to be reused, 
you are welcome to drop it off at the church. A collection box will be available in the narthex. You 
are also invited to attend the ceremony when the Scouts will reverently burn the old Bibles after a 
short devotional service.  

The ashes and whatever remains of the old Bibles are left will be reverently buried in the 
ground, returning them to the Lord. 

                                     Easter Celebration and Worship 

United Methodist Church 

Western Pa Conference 

United Methodist Church Men’s Lenten  

Communion  Breakfast  8:00 am  

April 6, 2019   Girard UMC          Andy Verner, Pastor  774-3069 

 

April 13, 2019  San Juan - Henderson UMC    Mary Stewart. Pastor  453-6041 

 

These churches have agreed to host the breakfast and provide a program or meditation, followed 

by communion and concluding with breakfast.  A freewill offering will be received during breakfast.  

Reservations should be called into the host church by the Wednesday before each breakfast. .          

Holy Week Services: 

April 14th - Palm Sunday - 8:30 and 11am, with the distribution of palms. 

April 18th - Holy Thursday - 7:00 pm, with Holy Communion remembering Jesus’ Last Supper 

April 19th - Good Friday - 7:00 pm, commemorating Jesus’ crucifixion 

April 21st - Easter Sunrise – 6:00 am at the Laurel Hill Cemetery at the Gazebo 

 “According to his great mercy, he has caused us to be born again to a living hope  

 through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead.” -1 Peter 1:3  
 

April 21st - 9:45am, Easter Egg Hunt as part of our Sunday Morning Live with Jesus 

April 21st - Easter – 8:30 and 11am, commemorating the resurrection of Jesus from the grave 

“…just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, we too 
might walk in newness of life.” -Romans 6:4   

  



 5 

¢w!/¸ .!/Yt!/Y  
άL ǿŀǎ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜŀǘΦέ aŀǧƘŜǿ нрΥор 

                                                       

Tracy Backpack Program is packing bags for approximately 85 students this year.  A big thank 
you  goes out to our leaders, drivers and packers.  If you would like to become a part of this 
ministry, please contact any team leader or Maria Spicher at mspicher@roadrunner.com or  
814-397-8545 

              2018- 2019   November TRACY BACKPACK SCHEDULE  

   Week         Pickup    Leader     Time         Delivery 

   Apr.   3/4        R. Estes      R. Estes      6:30pm           J.Kot 

         10/11        R. Pike   S. Pike        11:30am      Schulz/ Hasley 

         17/18       J. Kot   K. Fisher       6:30pm          N.Pence 

   24/25  C. Spicher   J. Garnon     11:30am      J.Kell/J.Rhone 

                           

               Youth Group   

We had a wonderful turnout for our mission 

project, with four youth and several adults 

helping to assemble the donated hygiene 

kits collected by the missions committee. Thank you. We had two youth participate in our hike at As-

bury Woods. It was quite enjoyable to be outside and wish that more youth had joined us. In April 

we will meet after second service at 12:15 on April 14 and 28th. On the 28th we will be assisting the 

missions committee again by counting and rolling coins collected for the Prescriptions for Homeless 

project. All youth in grades 8 through 12 are invited. Hope you can be there!  

Young Lakewoodians: A Special Night 

Church Council is hosting another dinner for our younger Lakewoodians, age 20 to 40, born be-
tween 1979 and 1999.  

The date is Friday, April 26
th
; the time is 6:00 pm. This is a sit down, catered meal served by the 

council to show our young Lakewoodians how much they are loved and appreciated. Childcare will 
be provided for children birth through 6

th
 grade, divided between a nursery and elementary school 

age.  

Invitations will be mailed very soon and RSVPs are requested by April 19
th
 so that we know how 

many to plan for. (If for some reason you were born between 1979 and 1999 and don’t receive an 
invitation, and you would like to attend, please call the church office to make a reservation. (Any 
omission is purely accidental and not intentional; please forgive us in advance.) 

This is an evening for folks to get to know each other better, enjoy a nice meal, and talk about other 
things we might do together in the future.  

Look for your invitation in the mail! 

mailto:mspicher@roadrunner.com
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As the weather gets nicer, and our thoughts turn towards spring cleaning, 

please do not forget our rummage sale coming up in June. Remember if 

you are not going to use it, it is nice to give someone who may need that 

"thingamajig" a chance to purchase it at a real bargain! Remember 

NOTHING ON THE STAGE until preschool is finished! Call Sharon 

Swanson, 8330980 if you have any questions. 

April 28th UMW will be providing "Sunday Supper" to folks at the Church of the Covenant. We will 

need many helpers for preparing, transporting, serving and cleanup. Watch for more information and 

sign up sheets in the back of the church. This is a wonderful opportunity to share God's love with 

some of the less fortunate in our community! 

U.M.W will be meeting at 9:30 on Saturday, April, 13 in the Library. All women of all ages are wel-

come.                                                                                                       

   Epilogue Group        

The Epilogue Group, for those who have lost a spouse, will meet on 

Wednesday, April 17, 2019 at 11:45 am. at the Cheddar’s for their month-

ly luncheon.  Come join us for food and fellowship.  Sarah Heilman will 

call all the regulars and anyone new to the group please call her at 838-

3169 to make your reservation.  Join the group for fun and fellowship. 

Exercise!   
       

  Join us every Monday and  

       Thursday for spiritual    

                   exercise at 3:30 pm in Fellowship Hall. 

       And Wednesday at 1 pm for Chair Yoga in 

Fellowship Hall. 

Pray * Worship * Attend 

  Sunday Morning “Live” with Jesus  

at 9:45 am Weekly…. 

Services 8:30am and 11:00am 

Sunday Morning “Live” with Jesus 

9:45am 

Pre School through Adult Classes 
 

Sunday School  

It sets the stage for better understanding. 
It is a comprehensive way of learning 

from one another and to receive encour-
agement to live by God's Word.   

LADIES!!  The Wednesday 

morning Women's group 

will be discussing a book 

by Carole Hamm entitled , 

"Springtime of the Soul, 

A Season of Spiritual Re-

newal and Growth."  We 

meet in the Library from 

9:30-11:30 each Wednesday.  We are a relaxed 

group that welcomes all!   If the idea of a "Bible 

Study" doesn't sound right for you, this could be the 

perfect time to come!  The study will begin 

April 10.  Questions?  Speak to Anne 

Flickinger or Jackie Garnon.  
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 Organ Donation: Pass it On. Give a Gift of Life. 
 

April is organ donation awareness month. In 2018, more than 

145 million people over the age of 18 had registered as organ 

donors. That’s 54% of all U.S. adults! Each day, about 80 peo-

ple receive organ transplants. However, there are more than 

113,000 candidates on the U.S. national waiting list. Since only 

3 people in 1000 die in a way that allows for organ donation, 

there still aren’t enough organs to meet the demand.  Every 10 

minutes, another person is added to the waiting list. An average 

of nearly 20 candidates die each die while waiting. 95% of Americans support organ donation but 

only 58% actually are actually signed up as donors. 

One donor can save 8 lives. Organs such as kidneys, liver, heart, lungs, pancreas and intestines 
are all needed. In addition, tissues such as the cornea (transparent covering over the eye) can re-
store sight to someone blinded by an accident, infection or disease.  Donated skin, bones, tendons, 
cartilage, ligaments, heart valves, and veins can all be used.  

Live donations of blood, bone marrow, kidneys and part of the liver are also in demand. Matching 
requirements include: blood type, body size, tissue type, time on the list, how sick the recipient is, 
and the distance from the donor (transportation time)  

You can help reduce the need for donated organs in the first place by living well. Lower your risk of 
developing a long-term disease that could lead to organ failure by being physically active and eating 
a healthy plant based diet. Talk with your doctor about your weight, blood pressure and cholesterol. 
And while you’re taking these healthy steps, be sure to sign up to be an organ donor so you can 
help others as well.  

To be an organ donor, you can signup on our state’s donor registry either at the motor vehicle office 
(it will show on your driver’s license) or go online at organdonor.gov. Be sure to tell your family your 
wishes. Also, tell your physician, faith leader and friends. Prepare and sign a living will and an ad-
vance care directive stating your wishes.  

For more information:  OrganDonor.gov. or nih.gov.  

 
 

    
 
 

 

Happy Spring everyone!  March certainly flew by!  The children had fun with Dr. Seuss activities to 
celebrate his birthday.  We had lots of St. Patrick's Day fun in gym, cooking, music, and our class-
rooms!  Each class tried but failed to catch that tricky leprechaun!  We also started celebrating 
spring with art projects and activities.  The threes enjoyed a visit from the travelling zoo and they got 
to see and learn about a bearded dragon, a lion mane bunny, a box turtle, and a ferret.  And they 
had fun moving like animals! 

Preschool Open House saw 10 families visit and learn about the preschool.  Thank you for helping 
to spread the word.  Registration is in full swing - as  always, if you know anyone looking for a pre-
school, have them call us at 833-5787.  We would be happy to provide more information or schedule 
a tour!  Thank you!  Have an awesome April!  
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As Many of you are aware, public safety is an issue of utmost concern these  days.  In this envi-

ronment, the Trustees have developed the following policy: 

In  an effort to provide reasonable measures to protect all who use Lakewood UMC the Trustees 

have recommended the following safety and security measures be implemented. These changes 

will go into effect June 1, 2019 

 1. Weekdays and Saturdays all doors to the church remain locked at all times with the fol-

lowing exceptions: 

  a. The 20 minutes prior to the start of Pre-School and for 20 minutes at Pre- School 

dismissal. Pre-school staff are responsible for locking / unlocking the 10
th
 street door during their 

operational hours.  

  b. Fifteen minutes prior to any scheduled evening meetings or groups until 15 

minutes after the start of the last scheduled evening meeting or group. The chairperson or leader 

of the group with the last start time in the evening is responsible for securing the door 15 minutes 

after the start of their meeting.  

  c. No church doors will be left unlocked after 8:00 PM. See below for exceptions 

  d. Exceptions can be made for weddings, funerals, and special events. 

 2. On Sunday mornings the doors at the southeast corner will be locked at the start of the 

8:30 and 11:00 services.  At 8:40 and 11:10 the 10
th
 street doors will be locked. At 9:30 and 12:00 

these doors (southeast corner and 10
th
 street) will be unlocked again.  

 For summer worship these times would be 8:30 / 8:40 AM and 10:00 / 10:10 AM  for locking 

of doors and 9:30 / 11:00 for doors to be unlocked.  

 Evening services will follow the same procedure with all doors locked ten minutes after the 

start of the service. 

 3.   The door to the back parking lot will be locked at all times. 

  Exceptions may include:  while groups are using fellowship hall or the scout / back-

pack room. 

If you have questions or comments, please feel free to address them to any member of the Trus-

tee Committee 
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 Where:  Fellowship Hall of Lakewood United Methodist Church, 3856 West 10th St. and Chelsea 
St., Erie, PA.  16505,  
 

What: Providing music to promote Christian fellowship and spread God’s word . Come and enjoy 
the music, COFFEE freshly brewed by our own Barista, soft drinks, snacks and fellowship with old 
and new friends!   Harmony's House band will be providing the music.  
 

When:   
April 13,, 2019  Doors (North side of the building off Chelsea) open at 6:30 pm.  Parking in the lot 
on North side of building and in lots on both sides of 10th St. 
 

Who:  ALL ARE WELCOME to attend. Child care is not available. 
 

Come find your seat early--we have been having a full house!  Welcome spring and enjoy the even-
ing!  Bake some cookies or brownies for the group!  We will use anything you can bake!  

Cafe 

     Mark your April calendars  

  

Share the Good News of Easter! 

 Pre School through 4
th
 grade youth are invited to our Easter Egg Hunt to celebrate the hope 

 that Easter holds for all of us. 

 Sunday, April 21
st
 at 9:45 in the Park and around the Church. (cold and rainy, indoors) 

 5
th
 grade and up youth are needed to help! There might even be a sighting!!! 

         In the meantime hope to see you at SUNDAY MORNING “LIVE” WITH JESUS HOUR. 

 

 

MEN of the church!!  We will be getting together on Weds, April 10th  at 7:00 pm in Fellowship 

Hall.  We will continue to get to know each other better by sharing life work experiences and dis-

cussing projects and activities of interest to the group. New faces welcome and encouraged!  

                            For Men and Boys 

All men and boys are invited to Join in this Palm Sunday Breakfast at Kings-

ley United Church on Palm Sunday, April 14th at 7:30 am.to enjoy worship , 

fellowship; and food.  There will be a guest speaker, Michael Outlaw, the 

community liaison for Erie Mayor Joe Schember.  Worship and breakfast at 

7:30 am with breakfast at 8:00 am, followed by the speaker.  Reservations 

due to Kinglsey at 459-3205 or kingsleyumcoffice@gmail.com by Friday, 

April 12, 2019. 
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Each of you should give what you have decided in your heart to give, not reluctantly or under com-
pulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.......2 Corinthians 9:7 

 

Thank you for your generous giving.  Lakewood will enter April with contributions just shy of ex-
penses.  Continue to watch our giving trends in Sunday’s bulletin.  Please remember to keep Lake-
wood in your short and long term giving plans.  Not only does your giving help the church, it helps 
the church support ministries locally, regionally and globally.   

 

We have some great looking changes happening down the hallway, in the office, library and both 
bathrooms.  Please don’t forget the myLakewood Capital Campaign. Pledges for 2019 were 
$73,000. Every dollar counts. Your pledge counts. Please continue to make a difference for your 
church now and for those attending Lakewood tomorrow.     

 

Shoe Drive to Benefit EUMA and All God’s Children Ministries 

EUMA and All God's Children Ministries are holding their Sev-
enth Annual Shoe Drive to raise funds for these missions. The Shoe Drive 
will run through June. 

How it works: 

Gather old, unwanted pairs of shoes (condition: new or gently-used) rubber band pairs together 

Deposit them in the designated box in the Narthex at Lakewood 

Through this shoe drive, these organizations raise much needed funds for outreach ministries, 
shoes are kept out of landfills, and micro-enterprise ventures are supported in developing coun-
tries.  Last year, supporters helped to raise over $11,000 for these two missions! 

 

Hygiene (Health) Kits  

Thanks to the generosity of the Lakewood congregation, the Missions Committee and youth from 

the church were able to assemble 42 complete hygiene kits to help those who are in need of this 

basic necessity after natural disasters.  The kits were sent in March to the United Methodist Com-

mittee on Relief (UMCOR) depot in Louisiana.  Along with the kits, a check to cover the cost of 

toothpaste and shipping costs was also sent.  The supplies and monetary donations given by the 

congregation are much appreciated and will help our brothers and sisters in need. 

Out of the Mouths of Babes: 

Adam and Eve were created from an apple tree.  Noah’s wife was Joan of Ark.  Noah built an ark 

and the animals came on in pears! 


